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May 12, 2005

Mrs. Sheila Fraser, FCA

Auditor General of Canada

Office of the Auditor General of Canada

240 Sparks Street

Ottawa, Ontario 
K1A 0A6 

Dear Mrs. Fraser:

I am writing to you in my capacity as Chair of the Standing Committee on Justice, Human Rights, Public Safety, and Emergency Preparedness. I have been asked by the committee to communicate the following information to you. 

At the meeting of Tuesday, May 10, 2005, the committee adopted the following Motion proposed by Garry Breitkreuz, MP:

“That the committee write to the Auditor General of Canada asking her office to investigate the conflicting testimony and evidence presented to the committee on the effectiveness and efficiency of the RCMP Forensic Laboratory Services and on the status of DNA cases and service requests.”

This motion was brought forward in the context of our study of Bill C-13, An Act to amend the Criminal Code, the DNA Identification Act and the National Defence Act.  On 22 March 2005, RCMP Commissioner Zaccardelli and Deputy Commissioner Martin testified before the Justice Committee that there was no backlog in processing samples at the DNA laboratories in Canada.  This testimony was contradicted by two former RCMP laboratory managers at a meeting of the Committee held on 3 May 2005.  The testimonies are available on the House of Commons web site at the following address: www.parl.gc.ca.  I have also included the written submissions of David Hepworth and Gary McLeod.
Your consideration in this matter is greatly appreciated.

Yours truly,

Paul DeVillers, PC, MP

Chair
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